TOWN MANAGER'S REPORT FOR THE JULY 14, 2015 TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

> Computer Upgrades

A contract with FuturTech has been signed for the computer upgrades for the general administrative staff. This expenditure was approved in the FY16 Capital Improvement Budget.

Park Improvements

The new playground and exercise equipment has been installed in John West Park. This expenditure was approved in the FY16 Capital Improvement Budget.

> Park Lighting

Lighting outlining the park gazebo, the BBQ and picnic pavilion and Town Hall has been installed. This expenditure was approved in the FY16 Capital Improvement Budget.

> Sussex County Council Grant

The one time grant of \$10,000 from the Sussex County Council has been received. The new shade shelter will be installed in the park in August.

> FY2015 Audit

The auditors will be back in the office on July 16th to continue their work on the FY2015 audit.

> 2015 Concerts in the Park Schedule

Friday, July 17, 2015 – Junior Wilson and his percussionist Chatty are scheduled to play. Hot Dogs will be grilled and sold by the Boy Scouts from Troop 281 and Mister Softee will serve free ice cream.

All concerts are scheduled from 6:00 pm until 8:00 pm weather permitting.

Other

A Town Council meeting will not be held during the month of August.